
Princeton R-V School District/Board of Education Meeting  

September 12, 2022 Press Release 

 

 

Regular Board of Education Meeting 

The agenda for the regular BOE meeting included: 

 

The Consent Agenda was approved consisting of  

  A)  Approved August 8th, 2022 Board of Education Minutes 

  B)  Approved Bills for Payment and any Necessary Fund Transfers 

C)  1st Day Enrollment Numbers 

D)  State Tax Auditor Letters 

 

Old Business: 
o The board of education was updated on the relocation of the ball fields. The Federal Land, 

Water, and Conservation Fund (LWCF) grant that is administered by the Missouri 
Department of Natural Resources (DNR) has awarded over $300,000 to the project.  
Construction on the Concession Stand & restrooms began this week.  It is anticipated that 
the LED Musco Lights will be installed this fall.  In addition, the fencing Materials is 
scheduled to be delivered by late October.  

o  It is an exciting time as we begin to move our fields out of the river bottom, and the 
burning question is when will this project finally be complete. At this time, there is no 
set date for completion for the project, as many factors play a role in the construction 
process. Weather, supply availability, labor/volunteers, and, of course, money are 
some of the significant factors that will impact the completion of the project; 
however, the plan is to work as efficiently as possible to construct a high-quality 
facility for the community to enjoy for many years to come.    

New Business: 
o The Board received instructions on completing their annual board training requirements.   

 Missouri State Statute 162.203--Any school board member serving a term as of 

August 28, 2019, or elected or appointed after August 28, 2019 , shall complete at 

least one hour of refresher training each year of any term in office 

o The Board reviewed a draft proposal for Princeton R-V to participate in the Career Ladder 

Program.  The Career Ladder Program supports salary supplements for teaching staff to 

provide compensation for additional responsibilities and voluntary efforts that are not already 

compensated in some form. The career advancement program is a matching fund program. 

Up to 60 percent of the additional salary supplement shall come from state grant funds, and 

the remaining amount, not less than 40 percent and any related benefit costs, comes from 

local revenue sources. This grant is subject to appropriation on an annual basis. The 

administrators will meet with Staff at the September 19th Staff Meetings and a survey will be 

conducted to evaluate interest in the program. 

Announcements 

o Regular Board Meeting will be scheduled for Monday, October, 10 at 5:30pm 

 

The board went into closed session at 6:00pm.   

There Were No Closed Session Announcements 
The board adjourned at 6:10pm    

 

Representatives of the news media may obtain copies of this notice by contacting 

Carrie Goodin, Central Office Administrative Assistant  

1008 East Coleman Street  

Princeton, MO  64673 (660) 748-3211 


